

MINUTES

August 31, 2011
3:00 -5:00 p.m.
ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURES________________________________________________
ROLL CALL
Present: 
David Belcher, Heidi Buchanan, Beverly Collins, Chris Cooper, Cheryl Daly, Elizabeth Heffelfinger,

Christopher Hoyt, David Hudson,  Luther Jones,  Leroy Kauffman,  Rebecca Lasher, Beth Lofquist, David McCord, Erin McNelis, Elizabeth McRae, Ron Michaelis, Leigh Odom, Kadie Otto, Malcolm Powell, Bill Richmond, Philip Sanger, Kathy Starr, Wes Stone, Vicki Szabo, Erin Tapley,  Ben Tholkes,  Chuck Tucker, Cheryl Waters-Tormey
Members with Proxies:

Jeanne Dulworth, Justin Menickelli 
Members Absent: 
 None.
Recorder: 

Ann Green

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES____________________________________________________

Motion:

The minutes of the Faculty Senate meeting of April 28, 2011 were approved as presented.
EXTERNAL REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Chancellor’s Update/David Belcher:

Dr. Belcher thanked everyone for a warm welcome to Western. He also thanked the Board of Trustees for being at the Faculty Senate meeting today and introduced them to the Senate. There is no new news to share on the budget since the opening assembly address a couple of weeks ago. The budget is predicated on anticipated state revenues for this year and the first real sign of what the budget year will be for the state of North Carolina will be at the end of September when we find out how closely state revenues are tracking with forecasts. 
Dr. Belcher spoke about a Chancellor’s Leadership Council, a concept he introduced at the opening address. The Council has now been established with the first meeting to be held on September 12th. The Council will have representation from all constituents of the institution including Executive Council, students, staff and faculty. Deans will also be engaged in the process. The group will talk about important issues that are facing the institution on a regular basis and the issues will always be changing. One of the first things they will focus on is a learning process on Budgets; a “Budget 101”.  Dr. Belcher explained he feels it is important for the whole leadership to understand budget processes, not just internal ones, but also processes at the General Administration level. This will help insure more effective input into the budget processes.
Dr. Belcher shared how this group is predicated on his experience with such a group at his former university. His experience is that it builds a spirit of transparency on campus and engages people in the actual process of decision making including helping people understand the rationale behind decisions that are made which is one of the main purposes of the group. 
Next, Dr. Belcher referred to a Senate resolution from last year that requested representation on the Executive Council. He has chosen at this point not to endorse it, and is putting it on hold for reasons he explained. One is that Executive Council spends a fair amount of time dealing with personnel issues and it isn’t appropriate for faculty to be in on discussions about their colleagues.  Other reasons include the amount of time in meeting of up to 4 hours every Monday morning. He feels like the Leadership Council is a better opportunity and that this option will allow better representation from Academic Affairs. Dr. Belcher asked for patience and forbearance this year as we try out the Leadership Council and offered to re-visit the resolution again in a year if desired. 
Dr. Belcher reminded everyone that at the opening assembly he had asked Erin McNelis and Jason Lavigne, Staff Senate chair, to consider forming a Budget and Planning Committee that can be very engaged in the budgetary process. He had excellent experience with such a committee at his previous university. It isn’t a formality, but when he was provost, he had sessions with these committees, separate from the deans, which really informed his thinking on budget issues. He feels this is very important and hopes that staff and faculty will work to form such a committee.
Dr. Belcher applauded efforts of putting in a process for faculty input into reorganization processes. He thinks it is important for those that will be impacted to be involved in the process. He asks that it also be considered how you get faculty input and buy-in in emergency situations. He’s not anticipating emergency situations, but given that budgetary situations may arise, he feels it is important that there be a process in place for making decisions quickly in the event a situation comes up.

There is a significant Strategic Planning Initiative that is ongoing and active. Dr. Belcher stated that they really need our thinking and engagement.  There will be a lot of opportunities for face to face dialogue and a website is already active where faculty or anyone can go in and make suggestions or comments. Again, our engagement is especially important on the front end. As Dr. Belcher stated, “if we don’t get your best thinking on the front end, we will really lose out on the back end.”  These ideas and concerns will be shared with the campus community. 
Dr. Belcher shared that with the exception of one appointment, the Provost Search Committee has been named. 

The committee members are:  Richard Starnes, Chair (Arts & Sciences), Sloan Despeaux (Arts & Sciences), Shannon Thompson (Fine & Performing Arts), Mickey Randolph (Education & Allied Professions), Peg Connelly (Health and Human Sciences), Brian Howell (Kimmel School), Krista Schmidt (Hunter Library),
AJ Grube (Business), Perry Schoon representing the Deans, Carol Burton representing the Provost Office, Sam Miller, representing Student Affairs, Jason Lavigne, representing staff, and an undergraduate student yet to be named, graduate student, Abby ____, Steve Warren, past chair of the BOT and of the Chancellor Search this past year and Jerry Miller representing endowed professors. 
The search will be open with ample opportunity for input and involvement in the selection process.

Question: (In the Chancellor’s Opening Address) if a course is an elective course offered more than every four semesters you needed to have a darn good reason? 
Response from Dr. Belcher: Yes, it was really just an example. I’m not picking on elective courses. I’m saying that as we look toward an extraordinarily tight budget we have to be very resourceful in using the limited resources that we have…all I’m suggesting is that you look at your curricula to make sure they are streamlined. If you offer the same elective every semester and you really only have 8 students in it, but you can have up to 25, you should be once every 2 semesters at minimum and maybe consider once every four... 

Dr. Belcher and the trustees departed to continue their Board meeting. 
Faculty Assembly/Beverly Collins, Delegate: 

The Faculty Assembly has not met yet. The first meeting is the 16th of September.  They will have a meeting with Tom Ross the night before the 16th. There are many discussion topics. Items that will be on the agenda is the Pace Report and course faculty loads. 

SGA/Alecia Page, Vice President: 

Alecia reported that the Student Government is planning to take their role with Faculty Senate more seriously than they have in the past and will have a representative designated to attend Faculty Senate meetings. TJ Eaves, SGA President, is working on a Power of Purple challenge with the student body president of Appalachian State. The Staff Senate is also working on a project called Cut Hurt which focuses on getting the student body voice out about the recent budget cut experiences. The first phase will be educating the student body about how the cuts will affect their day to day lives.  The SGA has passed one resolution to observe a moment of silence at all athletic events during the week of September 11th.  
Alecia introduced Jody Owens who is the SGA Faculty Senator and will attend the Faculty Senate meetings. 

Comment: Is there a way to submit anything to your group?

Response from Alecia: Certainly, my email is sgasenate@email.wcu.edu. We are welcome to any input.

Our meeting schedule is Mondays from 9 – 10 p.m. 

Staff Senate/Jason Lavigne: 

Jason began by introducing Caden Painter, vice-chair of Staff Senate. He said their meetings have become more open and Erin McNelis has regularly attended meetings and TJ Eaves when he has had the opportunity which is helpful toward moving the university forward as one group. They have held one Meet the Staff Senate event which turned out well with good attendance from different areas around campus. They have worked with the chair of the Strategic Planning Committee to provide staff on that committee. They are discussing ideas on how to get staff more engaged in the Strategic Planning process. They also have staff engaged to serve on the Reorganization Task Force. Jason mentioned that their group is using Sharepoint as a way to share documents collaboratively. They are also working on a quarterly newsletter to communicate with staff and an email to new staff to help inform new employees about who we are and what we do. They are working on a list of local businesses that provide discounts or other benefits to university employees. Lastly, they are working on making some necessary changes to their By-laws.
Global Poverty Project/John Whitmire:

John reported that they wanted to provide a framework for faculty, staff, students and community members to get engaged in thinking about particular issues over the course of the academic year. The framework allows for faculty to include issues that relate to that topic in course syllabi and in the first and second semester to provide a range of out of class things and encourage student leaders and organizations to get involved as well. 
They chose poverty as the issue to work on this year and a steering committee assembled over the summer for the WCU Poverty Project.  They put together a framework so those who wanted to take advantage could. The first kick-off event is next Wednesday,  September 7, in the Bardo Arts Center Performance Hall with two presentations, at 7:00 and 8:30 p.m. presented by Hugh Evans, the founder and CEO of the Global Poverty Project. John gave a summary of other events planned throughout the year. 
Comment: One of my faculty asked if it the 8:30 time has been publicized to students yet?

Comment:  Not yet, we have a draft of an email…and hope to have that out this afternoon or evening so they will have a week to know that there will be a second presentation.
Comment: Where are the costs being funded from?

Comment: …because we’re not operating under any particular group’s umbrella, we have asked for help from a number of different places…we’ve had commitments for $200 range from dean of College of Arts & Sciences, Honors College, Ed Outreach, Undergraduate Studies, Department Heads, Philosophy & Religion, and Anthropology and Sociology. Carol Burton has earmarked some of the QEP funding this year for faculty who are doing projects in class if you want to apply for QEP funding there is money specifically earmarked for this. The kick off event is running on a shoe string – we’re submitting a Visiting Scholar proposal…what that’s going to total is about $800.  Hugh Evans is not expecting any honorarium and prefers in lieu of it that the money go into print & publicity. John went on to detail the costs of Hugh Evans travel which is very minimal. The rough figure for the cost of the kick-off all total is $800. They will fund this from the visiting scholar funds if it comes through and use the other money that has been committed to them for other events throughout the year. 
Discussion continued.

Sharepoint and Faculty Senate/Anna McFadden:

Anna first shared that they had found money to refresh 150 public demo classrooms. They will be working heavily during fall break going from building to building. This is Phase 1 of the project. Anna also announced that on September 28th the Office of the Provost and IT cordially invite all faculty and staff to the grand opening of the Technology Commons in the basement of Hunter Library.  

They are ready to go live with a couple of Sharepoint pilots. They met this summer with Erin McNelis and Rebecca Lasher of Faculty Senate and Jason Lavigne and Sean Young of the Staff Senate. They want these two groups to be part of their pilots. They will go live with two other pilots this semester. One group is the Internet Steering Committee and Anna demonstrated their site. This is a space where The secretary will be able to manage all documents from this site and it can be opened to all faculty so they can see everything. Sarah Speed, IT Business Analyst, will be attending Faculty Senate meetings and Senate Planning meetings to observe workflow of the Senate. They are going live with an IT Governance site this Monday that will be open to the entire campus including faculty and staff. Anna introduced Dixie Lawson as the person who will be the Faculty Senate’s “personal help desk” for Sharepoint issues. 
Comment: Will we have access to that with a single log on?

Response: …It will be through active directory with your same credentials. If off campus, you will go in through the VPN.
COUNCIL REPORTS________________________________________________________________________

Academic Policy and Review Council/Christopher Hoyt, Chair: 

APRC has not met yet this academic year. They will be meeting before the next Senate meeting. They will be addressing the curriculum approval process especially the role of deans in curriculum approval. 

They will also be working with the Graduate School regarding the recording of graduate thesis credit and they will work with Brian Railsback who is seeking input regarding proposed changes to commencement ceremonies. 
There is no curriculum that requires action this month. 

Collegial Review Council/Vicki Szabo, Chair: 

The Council has met. They are working with the Office of the Provost on refining TPR guidelines for next year. There is an information session next week and an email has been sent. People can sign up to attend the session and alot of people have already signed up. They are also clarifying early tenure and promotion criteria which was a request from faculty caucus. A task force for teaching evaluation and revision is already up and running. Vicki believes they should have a proposal to Senate by October. 
Vicki continued by reporting that the Council spent most of their time on collegiality. There is raw material with respect to collegiality on the share drive if anyone is interested in looking at it. She understands a lot of people including tenured and un-tenured people are nervous. She met with Legal who will probably come to one of the CRC meetings soon.  She said this was never intended to become the 4th leg of anybody’s stool. If your department makes it so; that’s the department’s plan, but to the best of her knowledge, that is nobody’s intention. Collegiality already exists. The H drive has examples of what Collegiality looks like in Handbooks. There is also a 59 page article on the law of collegiality. Vicki expects there will be serious discussions about this and that collegiality goes two ways. They acknowledge and will bring something that may have some pertinence towards disruptive faculty. At the same time they might create a statement that collegiality is about cooperation and professionalism. They don’t want this to be perceived as wholly negative. There are two action items. One is create a tool for department heads and deans to assist in including collegiality language in DCRDs. The first part of that process is all this comparative material, but the Council will put something together for dissemination. Secondly, it was brought up in the Council since we are already judged by collegiality in the other 3 legs of the stool; that transparency is probably beneficial. They may clarify thatsomewhere in the Handbook. They also may put forward a joint resolution coming from Faculty Senate and Staff. They discussed the idea that collegiality binds all of us; faculty, staff and administrators. 
Vicki closed by asking anyone that has questions or concerns to please contact her and she invited members to review the documents on the h drive.  She stated they want to work through this topic slowly, thoughtfully and carefully.
Faculty Affairs Council: Heidi Buchanan, Chair:
The Council will have their first meeting in a couple of weeks. They will be discussing items that came from the Faculty Caucus and will be getting a report from the Child Care Task Force. 
David McCord reported on behalf of the SAI Task Force. A brief history is that in the Spring of 2010 a Senate task force was established. SAI and CoursEval response rates were a concern and the response rates had reached a plateau of about 35%. David reminded the Senate that the findings from their survey of students was that students either forgot to do the CoursEval before the deadline expired or they didn’t see the benefit or what was in it for them. The Taskforce made three recommendations: 1) extend the window up through midnight of Sunday night before exam week (adding another 7 days of opportunity), 2) do count-downs by mass emails at strategic points, i.e. at 2 days, 24 hours, etc. and 3) provide early grade notification to students who have done the CourseEval for that course. The student would get an email with the grade for that course when the instructor has posted grades if the CoursEval has been completed. Otherwise grades would be on Monday at noon following exam week. This satisfied the student’s “what’s in it for me” piece. The Task Force had proposed to Senate that these measures be used for Fall 2010 and Spring 2011 to determine what the impact would be. David shared the results of instituting these measures which reflected a tremendous gain in response rate and there is not a significant decrease in the ratings themselves. The resolution presented today is that these same measures be continued as regular procedures.
A motion was made and seconded to accept the resolution. 

Comment: Is there any assurance as it pertains to validity and reliability that the student is actually the one filling this out?...

Comment from David McCord: …I would agree with you, but this is a Task Force on response rate…I’ve learned when you say SAI, it opens about 15 Pandora’s boxes and I’m trying to keep with one of them.

Comment: Is there reason to believe though, that that a problem?

Comment: …We don’t know one way or another.

Comment: It’s the same as an email you receive from a student’s Catamount email address, you assume it is from them.

Comment: Somebody else could attend your class everyday and you assume it’s your student.
Discussion continued. It was noted that the student would have to have an id and a password that would be known only to the student.

Comment from Melissa Wargo: It is a secure sign-on so that is the only verification that we have. One point of clarification is that highest paper response rates were never close to 100%. The highest was 77%.

Comment: I don’t have a problem with extending it a week, but it seems like it starts so early. Are we still bound to the start date?

Comment: At the moment, yes. This resolution doesn’t affect the start date and the start date was changed last fall, in part, because we had issues with Thanksgiving break causing something and we decided to be uniform. 

Comment: We will always have Thanksgiving. Are we bound by calendar days or class days? Because I really don’t think we get a lot better response rate by having it open in the middle of November. 

Comment from Melissa Wargo: The opening and closing dates of CoursEval came from Faculty Senate…I would think that it would have come from the original task force…I think it was that the course had to be so much percentage complete.

Comment: The new policy set forth last fall was based on the length of the courses (weeks) and open on Sundays so everybody could have a consistent idea…

Comment: I know I have my student’s ask why is it open in the middle of the semester?

Comment: The resolution is on the closing date…it can be something that can go back to the FAC but it’s not one we can address right now. It may be part of your dilemma on decisions of the length of the window, but we’re mainly looking at when does it close at the moment.

Comment: …by leaving the window open until Sunday midnight, a small group of faculty whose students have the opportunity to complete the SAI after they have had their final exams because there are final exams given on Saturday. So, we’re picking out a small group of faculty and it’s small so we can not pay any attention to their voice, or what it does to their SAIs but that does happen. Last year we just did it. I don’t know if you ran any kind of diagnostics to see if it made it different from those people or not…

Comment from David McCord: We got that for fall and not spring. Alan Socha left us to James Madison to get a doctorate…Acct 252 and 251 classes data shows 3.4 was the average SAI, day by day data on the 12th Sunday, the day after the exam was given. It is small; most of them did it earlier…the summary for the week before 78 students completed it the week before the final exam and 29 this week. The rating results were 3.58 to 3.40 so that is the week before to this week. Discussion continued.
Comment: Maybe we can address this problem by shoving everything back and closing it after finals are totally over. Put all the faculty in the same pool so everybody’s students has the same chance to complete the SAI after they take the final. 

Comment from David McCord: I wouldn’t object to that personally. Politically when that idea came up early in the SAI days that was like a tactical nuclear weapon in the discussions…

There is a point of view that says when a student is rating the course they are entitled to the whole package before they do that rating. I’m not advocating that, what I’m saying is we went from 35% to 75% by going up until the start of exams. That gets you up to what we had when we were using paper and pencil – that’s pretty good…
Comment: Do we really know why it went up?

Comment: We did three things and it was not a well done research because we did three things combined. We got certain pieces of data we can look back on that are flawed. One showed there’s an accidental extension in Spring 2010 that was a glitch in the system so it went not through Sunday, but through Friday. That got us up for the first time just over 50%. There were other things wrong with that so you don’t want to assume that’s it, so we believe- our impression is that the extension through that week clearly had impact in raising response rate, but that incentive, what the students will tell you in your classes is that the early grade thing is an unexpected huge success; that they are real aware of that.

Comment: The reason I ask that is because we don’t know what other moderating variables are at work. An example is if we are getting pressured from our chair or other faculty to bring up the response rate on SAI…from what I heard, there are faculty giving extra credit points to students to fill it out in which case their response rate could have gone up….so we don’t know what else is at work that could be pushing those rates.

Comment:  It would seem that using the data there that it’s not worth the risk of having data taken after some people have given their exam for a couple of percentage. That you could cut it off at Friday at midnight and lose very little in your response rate and avoid this entire issue…Would you be receptive to an amendment?
Comment from David McCord: ...Referred to response rate data which reflects that the 3rd biggest day is Sunday.

Comment: Sunday, just prior to exams starting?

Comment from David McCord: Just prior to exams starting. Some people start it – they got that last notification and they started it before midnight and then the system shut down and they finished it after midnight. Looking at data of the first week there were 1802 the 1st day. 1577 the 2nd day and then we have to go to Sunday before exam week to get the 3rd highest number.
Comment: What is the total…even if you lose 1000 and it only changes you 3-5% of your total number, I think that is a reasonable penalty to pay to avoid having this issue.
Comment from David McCord: I don’t see the issue. I don’t see any decrease in the way they rated us by extending it to that time. 

Comment: Even you will admit your data is not totally without its problems and so, I’m not sure how you can make that definitive statement.

Comment from David McCord: I’m presenting a resolution and it can get modified if we cut if off Friday night. People can vote how they see it. Whatever the Senate decides, I’m fine with it. I’m playing a role that was on the Task Force...

Discussion continued.

An amendment was proposed that instead of the Sunday night cut-off that it be changed to a Friday night cut-off.  The proposed amendment was seconded.

Comment: If you are going to go with this, why not go with Saturday morning early? Kids stay up late…
Comment: I think one of the things we are trying to do is make faculty feel better about SAI. If there is a perception to having the cut-off be after- I don’t care if it is one faculty member or 100, we should probably move it…

Comment: About arguing based on feelings rather than hard data and suggestion that we have a task force to get hard data.

Comment from Melissa Wargo: We don’t care when it is cut-off…it makes no difference to us, however, we field most of the complaints from faculty. They come to us because we administer CourseEval and the vast majority of complaints are about response rate. So, if it makes any difference at all whatever you do if it is going to negatively affect response rate, it increase your complaints. If you gain more response by keeping it open until Sunday, from what we hear…that goes towards making the faculty more comfortable with the response rate.

The amendment is that the ending date be changed to Saturday at 8:00 a.m.

The question was called and Erin explained that the vote will be on whether to stop discussion and debate on the amendment. 

HAND VOTE ON CALLING THE QUESTION:

Yes: Unanimous (26)

Approved.

ELECTRONIC VOTE ON AMENDMENT TO SAI RESOLUTION

Yes: 16

No: 7

Abstain: 1

Approved.
ELECTRONIC VOTE ON THE SAI RESOLUTION AS AMENDED
Yes: 23
No: 0
Abstain: 1

Approved.
Rules Committee/Cheryl Waters-Tormey, Chair:

Cheryl reported that the soon to be formulated Rules Committee will be working on two issues 1) clarifying wording in the handbook on how faculty are given permissions to vote which will include working with the Coulter Center and IT to maintain a list of the faculty and 2) how many people a senator can be a proxy for. If a senator is proxy for 8 people for instance, it starts to consolidate voting patterns. 
Old  Business: 

The Senate appointment to the Athletics Committee was Ron Mau who has since given up his tenured position and is teaching as an adjunct so it is necessary to reappoint someone to fill his seat. 
Erin read from the current Athletics Committee and from a statement which read, “….that although not specified care should be taken to try and represent each of the four undergraduate schools to ensure appropriate representation of genders and minorities. Faculty members should serve three years staggered terms and student administrators are appointed.” 

The topic of changes to Faculty Senate By-laws was discussed next. The first reading of these changes was on April 30, 2011. Essentially, the change was to make sure that a draft of the agenda be prepared by the Senate Planning Team and sent to the Faculty by the Senate Secretary or designee on the Friday prior to the meeting rather than one week prior. A final version of the agenda is to be sent to the Faculty by the Monday prior to the senate meeting. The primary reason for this is that the one week point prior to Senate meeting is also the Planning Team meeting day and they quite often do not have the draft resolutions ready or received from everyone. 

This is the second reading of the changes to the Faculty Senate By-laws and is eligible for a vote. 

HAND VOTE ON CHANGES TO THE FACULTY SENATE BY-LAWS

Yes: Unanimous (25)
No: 0
Abstain: 0
Approved.
Discussion turned back to the appointment to the Athletics Committee and a motion was made and seconded to nominate Paul Yanik.
HAND VOTE ON APPOINTING PAUL YANIK TO THE ATHLETICS COMMITTEE
Yes: Unanimous (24)
No: 0

Abstain: 1
New Business:

The Faculty Caucus topics were distributed prior to the meeting and in the interest of time they were not discussed. The topics have also been distributed to Councils for further discussion.

The Senate is required to appoint the Rules Committee at the first meeting of the year with a minimum of four senators chosen by the Faculty Senate. The Senators currently on the Committee are required to state that they still want to be on the Committee. Phil Sanger and Malcolm Powell confirmed they will remain on the committee.  Justin Menickelli and Leroy Kauffman were appointed as well.

Erin discussed that the Senate Planning Team includes representatives from all colleges. It includes Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary, Councils, Council Chairs and at-large Senators to fill. Arts & Sciences , Hunter Library, Health and Human Sciences, Fine and Performing Arts and Education and Allied Professions are already represented. Leroy Kauffman and Phil Sanger are willing to continue serving. Rebecca Lasher will serve for Health and Human Sciences, Erin Tapley will continue serving for Fine and Performing Arts and Cheryl Daly will serve for CEAP. 
There are two technology appointments to be considered. There is one faculty member that is recommended by the Senate for the primary information technology council. Erin recommends Scott Huffman from the Chemistry Dept. who is currently serving in this capacity and did for the first year. There were no objections to having Scott serve. Erin also informed that it is her responsibility to appoint somebody to the Infrastructure Technology Committee and William Poynter of the Psychology Dept. has agreed to continue to serve in that capacity.
SENATE REPORTS____________________________________________________________
Administrative Report/Associate Provost, Mark Lord for Beth Lofquist:
Mark reported that the Chancellor’s Travel Fund is funded and official notice went out this afternoon. Some of the other funds are still being looked at and these are repercussions of the new loss of discretionary funds. 
Programs that are funded or at least to some level funded are:
· Visiting Scholar Program
· Provost Instructional Improvement Grant (will be ok)

· Scholarly Development Assignment Program (will be ok, although it might be limited)

· Micro-Grants are pending

There are a couple of other development opportunities for which they are still trying to secure funding.  Beth wanted everyone to know regarding staffing plan requests that she requested the deans submit the usual requests for replacements or new positions and she added additional criteria to the requests. She wants justification on how you to ensure the candidates understand their role in students’ success, how will you ensure a diverse pool of candidates, how do you ensure your candidates understand the role of engagement and also, they will be evaluated in the context of the usual things such as SCH generation by department and by position over the past five years. Mark said the level of scrutiny is high right now for any position although it doesn’t mean it won’t be granted. 
Comment: The first one about the teaching. Pretending we are actually going to have a position. How would I write something that would – can you give an example? ...How am I supposed to say that we are going to ensure teaching quality other than our entire tenure and promotion process.
Response from Mark: I don’t want to get past where I don’t know, but I can say in some cases Beth understands that some of these may not make sense for all candidates and sometimes it might be more how is the program or department doing this?  I would say, might be almost program level or departmental characteristic on how do you ensure this. I think this is about as far as I can go. These are some new things that are being asked to do as far as prioritizing staffing requests.
Mark continued by saying the reason there is no university level driven academic program prioritization ongoing is because we are waiting at university level for the strategic planning process to go forth. It doesn’t mean it isn’t continuing or can’t continue or isn’t encouraged to continue with college level or department level, but university wide it is postponed. 
Mark repeated Vicki Szabo’s earlier comment that there is no mandate by the provost office on collegiality. 

An offer has been made to a new Director of Sponsored Research in the Research Office. Pending official approval this should be set and there will be announcement on it when it becomes official.

Mark closed by saying that any input you can give Beth as far as information she can bring to Senate she would be happy to oblige.

Chair Report/Erin McNelis: 
Erin said there is a new date for the meeting with Senate and the Council of Deans and she will send an email. It is being moved to September. She has talked with Jason Lavigne about the chancellor’s request for a budget procedures committee but we need more information because to be actually helpful you need to have more than just faculty and staff senate membership, it needs to be people that have the information as well. When this is worked out it will go to the Rules Committee as well to be part of our By-Laws.
Erin has given updates by emails on other issues.

Comment: What is our plan to deal with the Chancellor’s request to deal with the budget committee? Or whose got the ball?

Response from Erin: Right now, it’s Jason and I. I have all UNC institutes have similar committees in their make-up and Little Rock, Arkansas’ to see what he is comparing it to and most of them it’s a much bigger group. So, I’d like to see that maybe it is required to have our membership as part, but I want to know that it’s going to make a difference and not just be us as taking in complaints from others and passing them up. I want us to have a role...(It’s in the hands of) Jason and myself at the moment, and going back to the chancellor and then coming back to the Senate. 

Erin shared that she has made arrangements to talk to the chancellor, the provost and the vice – chancellor for finance to meet with Jack Summers and herself to bring the chancellor up on the recomendations about using grant F&A monies to go toward the school. But without the chancellor knowing what we are talking about, she didn’t want to move forward to the Faculty Affairs Council yet. They will meet and then it will be brought to Faculty Affairs to follow up on.
The meeting was adjourned.
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